
      HOA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

   Earl Dodson, President

   418-5024
George Lee, Vice-President

602/430-6577
      Al Mueller, Secretary

   729-0079
   JoAnn Keen, Treasurer

   274-0514
   Robert Vescera, Director
   274-4903  
   Dean Morrison, Director

   274-0239

   Shirley Lacy, Director

274-0362
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   THE OAKS OFFICE

   Open Monday – Friday,
   9:30 am to 5:30 pm

   Closed Saturday & Sunday

   209/274-6056
   209/274-6058 fax
   TOCA@volcano.net
website:
    theoakscommunityassociation.org

   Terri Bailey, 

   Park Administrator

   ParkAdmr.TOCA@volcano.net
209/351-0565

   Morgan Smetyukh,
   Administrative Assistant

   Tami Prefling, Bookkeeper

   Bkkr.TOCA@volcano.net
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    EMERGENCY CONTACTS

  (for pipe leaks and similar           problems on grounds)

   Mon-Fri, 9:30 am to 5:30 pm,

   call Terri Bailey 
   After hours or weekends,

Dean Morrison
   MEDICAL EMERGENCIES, 
call 911

 NIGHT SECURITY

 On-Duty Night Watchman
hours vary
209/781-5377
*DANGER-WARNING*

By: Robert Vescera
Sorry to capture your attention like this, but a Director has to do what must be done. I know many of you are not even aware of who I am, and really, I'm fine with that. What does concern me, I believe, should concern you. We are all residents here in the Oaks, and our community needs you to bring your concerns to the meetings. We all share many assets here within The Oaks. As a Board member, I believe I can speak for a majority of the governing body in saying, “We need your support and ideas with running this community in a fashion which we can all be proud of.” There are many issues which we (The Board) deal with, which could use your input. Some issues we are striving to deal with presently are the school bus pick up point. Another was the club house days and hours, and also the parking situation. If you're concerned with these issues or others, we need to know. These were addressed at the last meeting. If you want to be heard – you must say something. Do you think quiet grumbling in your homes will solve the problem? A silent voice is never heard. I am speaking to all residents when I ask for your voice in “Our Meetings.”

We will listen and do our best to try to remedy or address your issues. I can't promise we will solve them, but we will listen and try to find solutions, which are most apt to happen if you attend the meetings. Our goal is to serve this community to the best of our abilities. So take some time out in a day, meet your neighbors, and share your thoughts. Let’s work together to make this community the best in Amador County.
Beware of Rattlesnakes

By: Morgan Smetyukh


Now that the weather is warming up, rattlesnakes are becoming much more active. This venomous snake can be found anywhere from a remote hiking trail to suburban backyards. The snake is generally considered aggressive only when it feels threatened or is surprised. Here are some tips to avoid being bitten by a rattlesnake:

· Stay on trails and out of high grass or dense vegetation where there is limited visibility.

· Step on, not over, logs and rocks. A snake might be on the other side.

· Look carefully before sitting on a boulder or log.

· If a rattle is heard, locate the snake before moving.
· Stay at least 6 feet away from the snake; always keep your pets leashed to avoid an encounter when the dog is roaming loose through brushy areas.

· Most rattlesnake bites are a result of trying to handle or kill the snake. Do not handle or attempt to kill the snake. Fangs can inject venom even after the snake is dead.

· Teach children to stay away from snakes. Their natural curiosity can put them in harm’s way.
In the case of a snake bite, the most important thing is getting to a hospital emergency room promptly. It is far more important, especially for more serious envenomation’s, to receive anti-venom in the hospital than any first aid measure. If the victim cannot get to an emergency room quickly, call 9-1-1.
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